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Minutes of the Annual General Assembly 2008

Nordic Federation of General Practice

26 April 2008 09:00 – 11:00
Present:  Elinborg Bardardottir (EB), Anders Bærheim (AB), Annika Eklund-Grönberg (AEG), Jon Steinar Jonsson (JS), Simo Kokko (SK), Nils Kolstrup (NK), Elise Kosunen (EK), Jakob Kragstrup (JK), Monica Löfvander (ML), Roar Maagaard (RM), Gisle Roksund (GR), Johann Sigurdsson (JS), Lise Stark (LS), Anna Stavdal (AS), Torsten Sørensen (TS), Markku Timonen (MT) 
1. Election of chair of the meeting
JK was elected chair of the meeting.

LS was appointed to take the minutes of the meeting.
2. Approval of the minutes of the meeting in Copenhagen 2007

Minutes approved.
3. The Board of Executives’ account of the activities of SJPHC/ApS

No comments to the Chairman’s report.

4. Account of the Congress Committee and plans for the congress in Denmark 2009
The vision and mission of the Nordic Congresses of General Practice were discussed.  It was decided to change the wording of the first line of the Vision to “To become one of the most renowned arenas for stimulating the development …”, i.e. remove ‘the world’s’.
There was a lengthy discussion on the issue of congress language and the pros and cons of English being the official language.  It was suggested that sessions/workshops could be conducted in one of the Nordic languages, as long as it is announced in advance.  The congress committee will discuss the language issue at next meeting and draft a proposal.
For the 2009 congress in Copenhagen all printed material will be in English and the website in English.  All plenary sessions will be in English. 

Logo for the congress was also debated.  General consensus that a common logo/trademark would be a good idea.  The Norwegian congress committee will prepare some suggestions for logo for the 2011 congress and send them to the Board for approval. 

Decision:  The issues of language, logo and sponsorship should be on the agenda for next year’s General Assembly for further discussion.
(A subsequent exchange of views has taken place via email).
5. Contract with publisher of SJPHC
It was agreed that we should notify Informa before the end of the year that we wish to renegotiate the contract.  A meeting between Informa and NFGP/SJPHC should take place before the end of January.  Meanwhile, alternative publishers should be explored. 

6. Editorial account for the journal SJPHC 



No comments to the report.

7. Annual accounts

Some misspellings of names of board members were corrected.  To be conveyed to the accountant.  

The accounts were duly signed and have subsequently been sent to the Danish Commerce and Companies Agency.
8. Budget 2008 and 2009 to be discussed

Budget 2008 and 2009 approved.  The congress fee from Iceland estimated at DKK 75.000 in the budget will most likely be considerably higher (DKK 100.000).
9. Election to the Board of Executives and possible deputies
Elise Kosunen has replaced Simo Kokko in the Finnish College of General Practitioners and she is therefore now a member of the Board of Executives.
10. Election of accountant

Although we are not legally obliged to have an accountant due to the size of the organisation and a change in Danish law it was decided to continue with the existing accountancy firm, RIR, to ensure that everything is done correctly, for instance with regard to VAT etc.

11. Any other business 

Next year’s meeting will take place 26 – 28 March 2009.

